
Mrs Percy Ma, 
Clerk to Panel on Administration of Justice 
     and Legal Services, 
Legislative Council Building, 
8 Jackson Road, 
Central 

  18 February 2003 
 
Dear Mrs Ma, 
 

Panel on Administration of Justice and Legal Services 
Meeting on 27 January 2003 

 
 I refer to your letter of 11 February 2003 and would like to 
report to the Panel the following matters arising from the minutes of the 
above Panel meeting. 
 
Para. 37 
 
 A copy of the Executive Summary of the Final Report on the 
Ancillary Relief Pilot Scheme Study prepared by KPMG is submitted for 
the Panel’s information. 
 
 According to para. 1.4.1 of the Executive Summary, it is stated 
that the pilot scheme had been successful in reducing the duration of 
cases by nearly 20% largely because of the earlier timetabling of the First 
Appointment.  
 
 According to para. 1.5.1 of the Executive Summary, it is stated 
that 85% of cases in the pilot courts had “settled”, as compared to 72% in 
the control courts. This confirmed that the pilot scheme was meeting its 
objective of increasing settlement rates. 
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Para. 43 
 
 I would like to clarify that the English pilot scheme had been 
introduced in the belief that a Practice Direction was sufficient.  However, 
fairly early in the history of the English pilot scheme, there was a 
challenge as to the lawfulness of the scheme based on the Practice 
Direction alone.  In the light of this, we understand that rapid 
amendments to the Rules were made through the Lord Chancellor’s 
Department for the implementation of the English pilot scheme.  
 
 Having regard to this episode and the legal position in Hong 
Kong, we are of the view that certain existing Matrimonial Causes Rules 
have to be put to one side for the implementation of our proposed pilot 
scheme.  
 
 I am sorry that I did not make myself clear on this point at the 
meeting.  
 
Para. 51 
 
 The Law Society and the Bar Association will further consult 
their members on the proposed pilot scheme. Separately, we are 
conducting consultation with the local women’s organizations and 
services agencies. We shall also consult the Women’s Commission at its 
next meeting in April 2003.  The outcome of the consultation exercise 
will be reported to the Panel for information.    
 
 Thank you for your attention. 
 
 
              Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
                (Ms Rebecca Pun) 
         for Judiciary Administrator 
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